Notice of Declaratory Statement

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH
Board of Pharmacy
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN THAT on April 15, 2008, the Board of Pharmacy has received the petition for declaratory statement from Russell P. McKelvey, Pharm.D, on behalf of The Drug Information and Pharmacy Resource Center at Shands, University of Florida.The petition seeks the agency’s opinion as to the applicability of Section 893.04(2)(e), Florida Statutes, as it applies to the petitioner.

The petition seeks the Board’s interpretation of Section 893.04(2)(e), Florida Statutes, and whether the intent of the statute is to prohibit refills on oral Schedule III prescriptions.

A copy of the Petition for Declaratory Statement may be obtained by contacting: Rebecca Poston, Executive Director, Board of Pharmacy, 4052 Bald Cypress Way, Bin #C04, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-3255.
